
Rudy Glatz, Ernest Freburg, Henry 
Lengemann, Eldon Phillips, Tom 
Wangseng, Hugh Brindley, Bill Kindt, 
Carl Brindley, Harold Belstad, Jack 
Bariscich, Fred Kastner, Ron Kastner,  
Ron Heitz, Jim Davis, Doyce Woodiwiss, 
Buster Barbee, John Lea, Gary Allen, 
Ken Kipf, Chuck Allen, Chuck Knutson, 
Ron Olson,  Joe O’Meara, and Allen 
Simms are some of the names that I 
found.  They are all familiar to names to 
most of us.  I am sure there were a lot of 
others but these names I was able to find 
in the old minutes.  Ron Olson passed 
away in 1999 after serving as chief for 24 
years.  He enjoyed being chief and 
worked hard to have a good crew for the 
fire department.   Leonard Eickhoff took 
over as chief when Ron passed and 
finished out 1999, then was elected chief 
in January 2000.  He was chief until 2015 
when he chose to retire as chief but still 
remained an active firefighter. 
 

A lot has changed since 1922. Women 
can now be on the fire department and 
there are more rules and regulations by 
which the entire fire department has to 
abide.  Anyone who wants to be on the 
fire department is required to go through 
a basic training course before they are 
allowed to drive one of the fire trucks.  All 
of them also do refresher courses to find 
out new regulations, how to use new 
equipment and learn any new safety 
measures.  It is sort of like continuing 
education credits.  If anyone wants to  

fight fire for the state, there is a pack 
test and other courses to take to get 
your red card.  Then if the state is 
needing additional fire fighters 
anywhere and request additional 
resources, you can assist however 
needed. In addition to more 
regulations from insurance 
companies, the BLM is strict about 
who fights fire on their lands.  They 
usually request help from fire 
departments or certified firefighters. 
Most private landowners are so 
thankful when the fire department 
shows up.  They are willing to drive 
tractors to build fire lines and cut 
fences if needed to get to the fire the 
best feasible way.  Neighbors and 
passing motorists have been known 
to show up in pickups with water 
tanks, shovels, bottles of water,  and 
anything else they can find to help 
fight the fire. 
 
The fire department does more than 
just jump in a truck and head to a fire.  
They are also called out for vehicle 
accidents.  Their trucks are available 
if a fire starts in the road ditch, they 
check to make sure gas or hazardous 
material aren’t leaking and they have 
helped with traffic control. If a patient 
is trapped inside, the department has 
extrication equipment to get them 
out, and they can help with lifting or 
carrying an injured passenger to the 
ambulance. 

 

Winnett Volunteer Fire Department (After Lodgepole Fire July 2017) – Photo Credit: Laura Kiehl 

By Raye Anne Lund 
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 The establishment of the Winnett Fire 
Department began in 1922.  The 
earliest records I could find show a 
preamble, constitution, and by laws 
were drawn up and approved in April of 
1922. Frank Nelson was acting chief, 
and Oscar Nelson was the secretary.  
January 1923, Frank J. Nelson was 
elected chief, Joe Neil assistant chief, 
and A.J. Saylor  secretary/treasurer.   
One of the earliest meetings in May of 
1923 was a special meeting to discuss 
the purchase of electricity.  Active 
firemen at that time were Frank Nelson, 
Joe Neil, A.J. Saylor, Arthur Nelson, 
Frank Dormell, John Feaster, Geo 
Olds, and the Winnett Telephone 
Exchange.   Two familiar names I came 
across - Clifford Cook, and Jim McCue 
– volunteered on the department in the 
late 1950’s and early 1960’s.  In doing 
my research, I was able to compile a list 
of the chiefs from 1923 to the present.  
Frank J. Nelson 1923-1930, Otto 
Moore 1930-1943, L.M. Black 1943-
1944, Joe Pittman 1944-1949, Fred 
Story 1949-1952, Elmer Grosser 1952-
1975, Ron Olson 1975-1999, Leonard 
Eickhoff 1999-2015, Bill Cassell 2015-
2017, Tye Lund 2017 to present (2021).    
 

Over the years, there were a number of 
men who volunteered for the fire 
department. These men were 
ranchers, farmers, businessmen, 
business owners, neighbors & friends.  
Bob Storer, Hugh Grover, Bob Coffee,  
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Superintendent’s Message: 
February is “I Love to Read” Month. The theme this year is “The Olympics” and features a visit and writing 
workshop with author Mike Thayer and a door decorating contest, among other fun activities. It can feel like 
quite a challenge in this media-saturated, fast-paced world to find the time and solitude for reading. I think 
it’s safe to say that literacy, critical thinking, and reflective thinking are more critical skills than ever before. 
Reading allows you to explore worlds that you may never otherwise see, or maybe can inspire you to get out 
there and see them! It allows you to seriously consider the perspectives of others, learn new things, and 
examine issues and arguments. Reading together creates shared experiences and memories that last a 
lifetime. I can still remember clearly the first time “Little House in the Big Woods” was read to me, and that 
entire series remains a personal favorite. During Covid lockdown, “The Long Winter” seemed a timely 
parallel for some of the frustration I was feeling. However, I wasn’t grinding wheat by hand in a coffee 
grinder each day just to stay alive, nor was I the slightest bit worried that I would go hungry or starve (or 
freeze) to death. Sometimes you just need a little perspective to reset your attitude. If you struggle to find 
something you or your children really love, we can help! We have some super-readers here at school and 
we’d love to connect you to a great book. Stay tuned for pictures from “I Love to Read” Month!  
                                                                                                                                                  ~Lindsey Wilkerson 

                                                           
February is “I Love to Read!” Month 
February 4 - Author Mike Thayer, presentations and writing workshops 
February 7 - Treble Choir Festival in Laurel 
February 17 - 19 District 8C Basketball Tournament in Great Falls 
February 22 - Door Decorating Contest Judging 
February 23 - 26 Northern C Divisional Basketball Tournament in Great Falls 
 

 

PROUDLY SERVING LOCAL BEEF 
**Breakfast & Milk/Salad Bar Served Daily** 
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Cami Ahlgren(W), Mya Bantz(GR),  
Axel Hedman(GF) Mayson Brinkerhoff(W) 

Chloe Shaw(W) & 
Kalli Descheemaeker(GR) 

Tysen Nelson(GF) & Bodie Lund(W) 
Tia Stahl handing out awards 

 

Kenyon Stahl with Will Murnion 

What do you remember about kindergarten?  
The first time we did basketball and my teacher 
teaching us how to dribble. I also when we went to 
the Pumpkin Patch and we got to pick out our own 
pumpkins. It stands out because it was fun.  
 
What is your favorite Winnett School lunch? 
Walking tacos 
 
What will you miss most?  
Playing basketball 
 
What will you do next year?  
Go to college to become a massage therapist, in 
Casper, Wyoming. 
 
What do you hope to accomplish still this year? 
Graduating!  
 
What advice do you have for younger students? 
To focus on school 
 

Emily Benes 
 

Kenyon Stahl Award 

Kenyon Stahl loved sports, and 
cheered loudest for Zane and 
Tia.  He was a true Ram fan, and a 
very special member of our 
community.  Kenyon ALWAYS had a 
smile on his face.  

Two K-6th students will be chosen 
each week from both Winnett and 
Grass Range to receive the Kenyon 
Stahl Award. They will be 
recognized at the beginning of the 
varsity girls and boys games.  

Recipients of the Kenyon Stahl 
Award are nominated by elementary 
school staff members based on 
attitude, behavior, and effort 
throughout the school year. 
Keynon’s attitude, kindness, and love 
continues to impact peers, teachers, 
and community members.   
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Easton Hanson 
Photo Credit: Carol Ann Schaeffer 

Kenzie Smith 
Photo Credit: Carol Ann Schaeffer 

Tinley Browning 
Photo Credit: Carol Ann Schaeffer 

Danner Hanson  
Photo Credit: Trish Smith Layton Geary & Jace Bantz 

Photo Credit: Carol Ann Schaeffer 

Bailey Seaholm & Zurry Moore 
Photo Credit: Carol Ann Schaeffer Brady Bantz 

Photo Credit: Carol Ann Schaeffer 

Walker Doman 
Photo Credit: Trish Smith 

Winnett – Grass Range 
Basketball 
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Kindergarten - by Oakley Lund 
Happy New Year from the kindergartners! 

Hi, this is Oakley Lund bringing you our news.  We 
celebrated com ing back to school by making cotton 

candy.  We heated up our cotton candy machine.  Then we 
put two Lifesavers in the middle.  The machine spun our 

candy around and it looked like a spider web.  We put it on 
a stick and ate it!  It was so yummy! 

We learned about New Year's traditions.  There are parties, 
fireworks, and a big ball drops!  In some countries, they 
eat a grape for every chime of the clock at midnight.  In 

Denmark, they throw dishes at their neighbors' doorsteps 
for good luck!  The kindergartners hope everyone has a 

great new year! 
 

1st & 2nd Grade by Mason Torgerson 
Hi! My name is Mason and this is the first and second grade 
news. We just had Christmas break and I think it was pretty 

awesome. In second grade math, we have been learning about 
subtraction and regrouping in 3-digit numbers. Now we are 

starting time and money. The first grade has been comparing 
numbers and will be adding and subtracting 2-digit numbers. 
Mrs. Johnson is reading Alaska to us and then we will watch 
the movie. February is “I Love to Read” month. We can’t wait 

for the fun activities! We are bowling in PE and playing 
octopus tag. I hope you all have a Happy New Year! 

3rd & 4th Grade by Mrs. Tholt 
How is it February already? We got to do our 
shop projects. We made candy dispensers. It 
was fun building and getting to work with the 
power tools. Thanks to Mr. Tholt for making it 

happen. 3rd grade started working with fractions, 
while 4th has moved on to multiplying fractions. 

We are excited for Feb because it is I Love to 
Read Month. We have an Olympic theme this 

year, so it sounds like we will have a lot of fun. 
We are also excited to get to meet author Mike 

Thayor. Mrs Tholt has been reading us his latest 
book, The Double Life of Danny Day, and we love 

it! Hope everyone has a good Valentine’s Day.  
 

5th & 6th Grade – by Mrs. Grant 
We are looking forward to February because it is “I Love to Read Month”! It 

is always fun to see the students excel and push themselves to read as 
many books as they can.  This year we are excited to do some activities, 

which include a visit from an author named Mike Thayer.  He will come do a 
presentation and a writing workshop for the whole school.  We will also 

have a special theme and send home a calendar of other activities. “I Love 
to Read Month” will be a “little getaway” and a bright spot for all of us in the 

middle of winter..  
“The more that you read, the more things you will know. The more you 

learn, the more places you’ll go.”— Dr. Seuss 
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“Egypt, because of pyramids and 
camels.”~Wiley Dutton (7th Grade) 

 

“Hawaii, because it’s warm and 
sunny.”~Shaylie Ahlgren (8th Grade) 

If you could go somewhere warm right now, where would you go and why?  

“Antelope Island, Utah, because 
they have really big deer” 

~Danner Hanson (8th Grade) 

 

 

“Phoenix, because they have really 
big cacti!”~Carlee Loberg (7th Grade) 

 

“I want to go to Alaska, too, because Trey 
wants to go and also because of moose, 

bears, and fishing” ~Hazen Arntson  
(7th Grade) 

“I don’t want to go anywhere warm, I 
want to go to Alaska because of the 

wildlife and no people.” ~Trey Jassak 
(8th Grade) 

  

SWEETHEART 
ROMANTIC 
BELOVED 
LOVE 
CUPID 
LOVEBIRDS 
ADMIRER 
FLOWERS 
HEARTS 
XOXO 
FOURTEENTH 
HAPPINESS 
CANDY 
PINK 
LIKE 
CHOCOLATE 
KISSES 
ROSES 
ADORE 
RED 
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 Educating students and the public 
are also important.  Members of 
the department have done 
presentations at the school and 
been at Ag day.   They show the 
equipment and how to use it,  
explain what they do and 
encourage anyone who is 
interested to check into being a 
firefighter. 
 A lot of our firefighters are 
getting older and there aren’t many 
of the younger generation that are 
interested.  As more young people 
leave to find jobs in other areas, 
the older ones are left to try and 
continue.  Glen Gillett and Leonard 
Eickhoff worked together to get 
grants to update the fire trucks and 
equipment.  All the firefighters have 
pagers now and there are better 
radios for communications (most 
times).  As long as we live in rural  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Montana with lots of rugged area 
for lightning strikes, unattended 
campfires, burning ditches, hot 
bearings on farm and ranch 
equipment, there will always be a 
need for a fire department and the 
men and women willing to leave 
their own jobs and work to give of 
their time to be there.  
Thunderstorms with lots of dry 
lightning strikes always cause 
worry that a fire will smolder for a 
few days in trees, then blow up into 
a big fire.  Sometimes the 
department gets requests for help 
from other counties in a mutual aid 
agreement, and we have men, 
women, trucks and equipment that 
travel to where they are needed.  
The current members of the fire 
department are Tye Lund, chief, 
Ray Rowton, assistant chief, Glen 
Gillett, fire warden and training 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
officer, Kardy Eickhoff, secretary, 
Leonard Eickhoff, Kody Lund, Ray 
Hale, Orren and Laura Kiehl, Joel 
Odermann, Craig Iverson, Gage 
Iverson, Kelby Sandman, Levi 
Nowlin, Carl Kimmel, Andy 
Kimmel, Wyndon Kimmel, Greg 
Carter, Shelby Murnion, Gary 
Fitzgerald, Toston Browning, Ben 
Zimmerman, Nash Zimmerman, 
Craig Torgerson, and Jake 
Kramlich.  Dave Grantier had been 
on the fire department and retired 
last year after 29 years.  They 
couldn’t talk him into staying one 
more year to get his 30 years but 
thank you Dave for 29 years of 
service.  If you see any of these 
men or women around, be sure 
and tell them thank you for being 
willing to give of their time to be a 
member of the Winnett Volunteer 
Fire Department. 
 
             
 

  

Volunteer Fire Continued… 

 

         

 

Photo Credits: 
Top two rows- SamiJo Elliott 
To Left- Raye Anne Lund 
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John Carlbom from Whiteline Consulting and Training came to Winnett in December.   
Winnett EMTs had a few lectures, and rest of day was filled with skills and hands on. 

Photo Credits: John Carlbom 
 

Winnett EMT refresher  
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Request for Interest for a Planned Rural Montana Meat Processing Facility  
 

We are looking for someone who is skilled in meat processing and business management and is interested in an 
opportunity to start and grow a small-scale meat processing facility in Winnett, Montana. The specific structure is 
flexible to provide opportunity for the right person (or people) and benefit all who are involved in this future rural 
community-based business venture.  
 
Petroleum County is located in Central Montana with the only town of Winnett being its county seat. It is sparsely 
populated with about 500 residents, and has large numbers of cattle and wildlife, making it a producer of agriculture 
products and a destination for wildlife hunting.  
 
There is documented interest and demand from area ranchers and residents for a meat processing facility started in 
the area that would provide: 

• Processing of livestock for producers and residents to support the local food system by making local meat 
available to the area. 

• A processing outlet for local livestock feedlots. 
• Seasonal processing of regionally harvested wild game. 

The local committee who has been working on this idea, offers the following: 
• A small acreage 2 miles from Winnett located on Highway 200 East, that includes about 35 acres, 1200 sq. ft. 

home, 30x60 pole barn, private well, and good access. The owner of this property has a willingness to work 
with someone with the described qualities to provide housing and build-out a small-scale meat processing 
facility onsite. 

• A proposed small feedlot facility across the road from this property, offering a steady supply of cattle for 
processing. 

• Survey documentation of local residents, which quantifies interest in use of a facility by producers bringing 
both cattle and wild game, and local buy-in for meat products. 

• A progressive, supportive community who would embrace a committed business. 
• Great school, daycare facility, high-speed internet service, and basic rural amenities in Winnett. 
• Possible grant opportunities for facility infrastructure. 

What would be needed from an interested party: 
• Willingness to produce a business plan, knowledge of the meat processing business structure and 

permitting needs, good communication skills to work with agencies, producers, and customers. 
• Ability to provide “skin in the game” which could include capital, labor, equipment, and/or management, and 

a willingness to discuss any and all options. 
• A hardworking, committed family or sole operative who is self-motivated to own and operate the facility and 

do what it takes to be successful. 
• Commitment to rural community success, sustainability, and local values. 

 

Any interested party who feels they would fit this position can contact Diane Ahlgren at skipndiane@midrivers.com 
or call 406-429-6851 for further discussion. 
 
 
 

Pg 6 Word Search Answer Key 

Winnett Community Daycare 
opening soon! 

 
Kelby Sandman will open a daycare  
with a provisional license at the 
Methodist Church Multipurpose 
Center. The provisional license allows 
for daycare while opening up 
opportunities for funding the business. 
More information about enrolling or 
working and volunteering at the 
daycare will follow in the Winnett 
Times or you can contact Kelby at 
(406) 301-0002 
 

mailto:skipndiane@midrivers.com
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(This business contact list page will be printed only once a year due to limited space) 

Winnett Area Contact List of Businesses & Organizations/Entities 

Winnett Times Contact Info:  winnettimes@gmail.com **Find & Follow us on Facebook & Instagram** 
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NOTE: Please email  
your Notice by  
October 10th for  
the November edition 

 

SILVER Level       
Skip & Diane Ahlgren 
Floy Brindley                                       
Marie Fitzgerald   
Gary & Linda Gershmel                                                                   
Deloris Hill                                                         
Kalin & Jess Hoge 
John & Shirley Hughes                                                                   
Tom and Diane Iverson 
Lee and Marcia Iverson    
Eric & Tara Jolma                                             
Chris & Gari King 
Larry & Chris Peterson 
Donna Rowton 
Rodney & Krista Rowton 
Stuart & Anne Shirley 
Ron & Janette Sims 
Brent & Trish Smith                                                                                                  
Jeff &Tammie Starkjohann 
Jay & Wyna Woodford                                        

Total production cost for each monthly 
Newsletter is approximately $500.   

As long as we have funds, we will continue to 
mail the hard copy of the newsletter.  If our 

funds become depleted, we will continue with 
the e-Version of the Newsletter only. 
(PDF can be printed from the online version) 

Staff time is all volunteer based and they are not 
compensated. 

 
If you would like to donate to the Winnett Times 

Newsletter Project 
PLEASE SEND YOUR TAX DEDUCTABLE 

DONATIONS TO: 
Winnett ACES, PO Box 118, Winnett, MT 59087 

 with “Newsletter” in the Memo. 
 

Thank you to Winnett ACES for being our Non-Profit 
Sponsor.  Winnett ACES has agreed to handle funds on our 
behalf.  Without their support & the support of the 
community this project could not happen.  Thank you! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

DIAMOND Level       
Petroleum Co Endowment                           
Anonymous Cash Donation                           

GOLD Level       
In Memory of Lois Johnke                           

The Winnett Times is made possible by our sponsors – THANK YOU! 
                We greatly appreciate your support! 

 

Sponsor Levels: 
Bronze    $25 - $99  
Silver   $100 - $249 
Gold   $250 - $499 
Platinum  $500 - $749 
Diamond  $750+ 
 

BRONZE Level       
Brenda Brady 
Terry & Lynda Johnston 
Cody Martinez & Savannah Moore 
Melody Whitcher                           

ECRWSS 
Non-Profit 

U.S. Postage 
PAID 

Permit No 5 
 

PLATINUM Level       
Bert & Judy Bevis   
David & Ella Iverson 
Gunda Lewis 
Sig Pugrud                       
Joan Murphy & Family 
Mark See   

A huge THANK YOU to David Ponte, Publisher of “The Roundup Record Tribune & Winnett Times” for giving us copyright permission to 
use the old “Winnett Times” name on our newsletter.  It has nostalgic value to our community and we appreciate your generosity! 

Postal Patron 
WINNETT, MT  59087 
 

Winnett Times 
PO Box 118 
WINNETT, MT  59087 
 

 


	Volume 1, Issue 10                                                                                                   February 2022
	Emily Benes

